
 

 

 
The ISSC received the following information on February 28, 2020 
 
The Canadian Food Inspection Agency has advised the FDA of two recalls due to possible 
norovirus. The first is Union Bay Seafood Ltd. is recalling certain Union Bay Seafood Ltd. brand 
Pacific Oysters. The harvest area implicated is BC 14-8, landfile #1402060. The harvest date of 
the implicated product is February 10, 2020. Implicated products include Pacific Oysters, Chef 
Creek Xsm; Pacific Oysters, Cascadia Xsm; Pacific Oysters, Royal Miyagi Xsm. The size for all 
three products is 5 dozen. The implicated lot number W20200211, is the same for all three 
products. This recall date is February 27, 2020. At this time, it is believed distribution in the 
United States has been limited to one (1) firm in California. Please see link for more information. 
https://www.inspection.gc.ca/food-recall-warnings-and-allergy-alerts/2020-02-
27/eng/1582864290895/1582864297261 
 
The second reported recall involves Sawmill Bay Shellfish Co. Ltd.  They are recalling certain 
Sawmill Bay Shellfish brand Pacific Aquacultured Oysters from the marketplace due to 
norovirus. The sizes are by the dozen (Lots: 453 and 454) and variable count packages (no lot 
numbers; however, dates span from February 12-19, 2020). This recall date is February 22, 2020. 
There is no harvest area information for this recall at this time. Currently, it is believed 
distribution in the United States has been limited to one (1) firm in Hawaii. Please see link for 
more information. https://www.inspection.gc.ca/food-recall-warnings-and-allergy-alerts/2020-
02-22/eng/1582406035465/1582406041428 
 
Should the ISSC receive additional information that would involve other states or other dealers, 
you will be notified.  
 


